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        September 2006

Presidents’ Message

Labor Day denotes the end of summer, but good weather remains I hope for awhile. Summer was very busy for me, but very enjoyable. Jacqui and I played a lot, finally! The September stag sounds like a lot of fun at the tigers game. Wouldn't it be nice if the tigers could be in it almost every year? Thanks to Dion Angelosanto and his committee for a great steak roast, and to Brett Barnes and his committee for a fun and challenging final golf. All at both events had fun. September is committee assignments time, so if you have a preference please volunteer! See you at the meeting September 13th.

Jack

New address for Ken and Diane Plocharczyk effective 8-26-2006 -- 13246 Golden Circle, Fenton MI  48430. Hopefully, phone # will remain the same.

Next Newsletter deadline is Friday October 6th

Please send all articles to Vickie Angelosanto this month

Calendar of Events

September






November

21st Wives mtg. – Ruetenik



4th Pinochle

16th – 17th Couples Golf Weekend


8th Men’s mtg

22nd Pinochle at Jeff Trachsel  (for one house)
16th Wives mtg. - Vickie

30th – Men’s Stag party (Saturday)









December

October






2nd Pinochle

7th Pinochle for remaining houses


13th Men’s mtg. 

11th Men’s mtg.





17th Children’s Christmas Party

19th Wives mtg. - Hoffman 



21st Wives Dinner - Schaefer

Mark you calendars for June 22nd and 23rd – Couples Anniversary Weekend

September Birthdays



September Anniversaries

8th Joyce Barnes




9-16-67 Bob & Sherry Kuhr

9th Shirley Suchner 



9-18-43 Cy & Dorothy Richeson

12th Lee Anderson 



9-18-71 George & Peggy Hoffman

16th Art Trachsel 



9-20-68 Art & Kathie Dushary

18th Lu Wagner 



9-25-69 Don & Tommie Winters

26th Jane Trachsel & 



9-25-93 Lu & Dottie Wagner

       Matt Hoffman



9-30-89 Cal & Jan Cashman

29th Dottie Wagner

October Birthdays



October Anniversaries

1st Don Gasco 




10-21-39 Don & Dory Gasco

6th Robyn Mackson



10-24-87 Brett & Lynne Barnes

8th Dolores McMillan 



10-25-58 Dennis & Marlene Wutka

15th Don Winters

PINOCHLE
Well, it’s that time.  I have finished the schedule for the first month, after changing it three times.  Normal Pinochle Scheduling!  As you all know, the first night is October 7. Below is the “schedule” for October. The group at Jeff Trachsel’s is playing Friday, September 22 (don’t ask). So far, everyone else is playing the normal night.

OCTOBER

	Jeff Trachsel

HOST
	John Lardin

HOST
	Dennis Wutka

HOST

	Kuhr
	N. Angelosanto
	Br Trachsel

	Gies
	D. Angelosanto
	Massoll

	G. Hoffman
	Bliudzius/Tishler
	Stress

	Schaefer
	Lardin/VanHollebeke
	Barnes

	Connolly
	Mackson
	Steinhauer

	Untener
	Suchner
	Cashman

	Clingerman
	
	


NOVEMBER

	              Kuhr

HOST
	Cashman

HOST
	Mackson

HOST

	Schaefer
	Gies
	Bliudzius/Tishler

	N. Angelosanto
	Untener
	Br. Trachsel

	Massoll
	Barnes
	Steinhauer

	Wutka
	Stress
	Jeff Trachsel

	J. Lardin
	Lardin/VanHollebeke
	D. Angelosanto

	Connolly
	Clingerman
	

	
	
	


DECEMBER

	Schaefer

HOST
	Clingerman

HOST
	Untener

HOST


JANUARY

	N. Angelosanto

HOST
	Barnes

HOST
	Gies

HOST


FEBRUARY

	Stress

HOST
	Lardin/VanHollebeke

HOST
	Connolly

HOST


MARCH

	Br. Trachsel

HOST
	Anderson

HOST
	D. Angelosanto

HOST


Please check this schedule.  If there are any problems or concerns, please call me as soon as possible.  Good luck to all.    Brian Trachsel

70TH Anniversary
Mark your calendar now for the 70TH Anniversary weekend. The dates are June 22 and June 23, 2007 at McGuire’s Resort in Cadillac, Michigan.  We have blocked rooms under TRI-V. They have guaranteed the rates if you reserve you room by January 15th, 2007.

Double Occupancy  $ 99.00 per night

Triple Occupancy    $119.00 per night


Quad Occupancy     $139.00 per night 

Suites may be available at an additional charge. Golf is also available for those interested. We will be working on additional details and options in the coming months. The Anniversary Banquet is planned for Saturday, June 23rd, with other activities for Friday night and Saturday during the day. We hope to have a big turnout for this special weekend.

Jay Trachsel, Chairman

Jeff Trachsel

Brian Trachsel 

2006 Steak Roast

The Steak Roast was a success. It was held at Gunnar Mettala Park in Wixom on a beautiful sunny afternoon. We couldn’t have asked for better weather. The park was quite except for the sounds of laughter and good spirits from our group. The steaks were much thicker than past outings. A few members asked to take their partners steak home due to the fact one steak was enough for two. In attendance were 22 members and 21 guests. The committee would like to say thanks to Geoff Steinhauer, George Hoffman & John Clingerman for stepping up and helping out when needed. Dinner was served shortly after 4:00 and the day ended about 6:30. George Hoffman won the 50/50 drawing of 24 dollars.  -  Dion & Nick Angelosanto and Jerry Gies

TRI-V WIVES WEEKEND at ST. JOE’S

AUGUST 11, 12, 13

WHAT A FABULOUS TIME WE HAD!!  On Friday, we all met at Jacqui Schaefer’s at 9:30 am.  We left at approximately 10:00 am with Judy Lardin, Peg Hoffman, and Jacqui as drivers.  Jack Schaefer also graciously agreed to drive to St. Joe and take some luggage with him.  We stopped at a rest area near Exit 85 on I-94 where Jacqui served us a great lunch.  We arrived at the Clarion Hotel at approx. 2:30 pm and were welcomed to St. Joe by Sandra Blough, Jacqui’s daughter, who lives in St. Joe and was anxious to show off her city.  Once we checked in and went to our rooms we were surprised with a bottle of wine from Tabor Hill with special labeling “Bottled Exclusively for Tri-V Ladies’ Weekend August 11-13, 2006 and also a wine goblet.  That led to a great dinner at Tosi’s Italian restaurant. Then there was shopping at wonderful shops, and viewing the artists working on the “Chalk on the Walk” designs, individual designed art work done on the sidewalk.  This is an annual in event in St. Joe.  Saturday we went to the Tabor Hill winery for lunch, which was excellent, wine tasting and a tour of the winery, along with stops at three other local wineries.  Many of the women bought several bottles of the wonderful Michigan wine.   Saturday evening Jack, his son-in-law, and Sandra brought dinner over to the picnic area on the beach of beautiful Lake Michigan for all of us. After dinner we went to the Box Factory, which is a local artist guild.  They had books, ceramics, CD’s, etc. on display for purchase and entertainment of singing of Blue Grass songs.  There was lots of laughter, some card playing and the weather was outstanding. A Very Special THANKS to JACQUI, JACK and SANDRA from all of us who were lucky enough to have been on this outstanding weekend. 

Tri-V Trifles 

Sue Dunham lost her on Friday September 8th.  Her Mom had been ill with pulmonary fibrosis for about a year, but her death was unexpected. Her heart just stopped. Susie’s aunt was with her Mom and she went very peacefully.  Susie was leaving Tennessee to make arrangements that weekend.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to Sue, Terri and the families. 
 
After over a year of waiting John Lardin will finally have knee surgery.  The latest visit and x-rays show that in two of three spots the knee is bone against bone in both knees plus there is a piece of bone floating in the right knee.  The surgery is scheduled for October 3rd at Botsford Hospital, Farmington.  The surgeon, Dr. Lennox, is the same surgeon that did knee surgery on Terry Connolly.  The Dr. has said “In a month you will be moving pretty good.”  John is hoping for completely recovery to enable the annual Florida golf trip to be enjoyable.  With the surgery planned the month of September will be a busy month for the Lardin’s as they try to get as much in as possible.  

By the time you read this Mike and John will have made a trip to Kendallville In., the site of this years final golf, for a couple of days of golf.  The weekend of Sep. 14, Judy will be making a trip to her Mom’s in Illinois for a family reunion.  On her return, George, Peg, Judy, John, Jack and Judy’s sister-in-laws husband will be making a trip to Kendallville In., for a couple of days of golf.  The last week of September Judy and John plan on one more trip to Texas before John’s surgery.  There might also be a quick weekend trip to Akron Ohio.

Larry and Kim Lardin have finally made there transition from San Antonio to Corpus Christi Texas.  Corpus Christi is the headquarters for Whataburger and the Company wanted Larry to be close to corporate.  It was a career move that had to be made.  Fortunately they were able to sell there house in San Antonio after having it on the market for only two months.  

Brian Lardin is back at Plastics in Dearborn in a different position then he originally had.  He had a short stint at Key Plastics.  Brian and Gina are building a new home in Lyon Township, across from Coyotte Golf Course.  Their new home will not be completed until June of 2007 and their home in Canton is still up for sale.

Update on Nick Angelosanto's brother in law, Rick.  On Labor Day weekend Rick moved out of rehab to Nick's parents home.  He was going stir crazy at rehab.  His progress is remarkable.  He is slowly walking with a cane and as much as possible is avoiding use of the wheelchair .  He doesn't expect to have full use of his left hand ever again, but is thankful that he is right handed.  He is scheduled for another two operations on his arm in the next couple of months.  This is to remove scar tissue that limits mobility.  He is picked up each weekday and taken to rehab.  Again thanks for the prayers. 

The Dushary's went on a canoe trip on the Platte River with 8 other couples
from Rainbow Lake the weekend of Sept. 9th.  There were no mishaps and all
had a wonderful time.  The weekend of the 16th we are heading down to the
Michigan/Notre Dame football game.

Art Trachsel wound up in the hospital the day he arrived back in Sarasota. That evening he thought he was having a heart attack & called 911. At the hospital they said his heart was OK but since he had a couple of dark stools and they said he was bleeding internally & admitted him. On Sunday they did an endoscope and found the bleeding had stopped, biopsies were fine and they started giving him blood. After 3
transfusions they released him about noon on Monday. He is doing fine but can no longer have coffee or chocolate has to avoid spicy foods and fatty foods. He is doing fine & even got a round of golf in Labor Day.

Onallee Trachsel has been traveling to the Infectious Diseases Center for IV therapy every day for the last couple of weeks and will continue the therapy down in Florida after they arrive there on September 20th.  This was necessary when it was discovered that she had contracted ecoili from her hip replacement surgery in July. How do you get that in a sterile hospital?  She is doing well as of this writing. 

Tim and Karlyn Gies traveled to New York City on September 7th.  Tim went for work and they decided to make it a long weekend arriving home on Sunday September 10th, just before the 9/11 events.  At about 2:30 am on Monday Tim had to go to emergency.  It was discovered that he had a kidney stone.  Ouch !!  He stayed home the rest of the day and apparently passed the little sucker. 

Bob and Sherry Kuhr’s son, daughter-in-law, and granddaughter will be returning on September 15th from their trip to Albania to visit Diana’s family.  Diana and Ea will have been there for four weeks and Rob for two weeks.  Grandma and grandpa can’t wait to hug their little Ea again.  We hear that she has added quite a few words to her Albanian vocabulary.

Tim and Karlyn had their daughter Lisa, husband John and little Jacob visiting from their new home in Pennsylvania over Labor Day weekend.  On Sunday of that week little Natalya, Tracey and Nick’s daughter was baptized. She screamed through the whole event so I guess she needed it.  Everyone had a great visit.  Tim and Karlyn are going to PA to see their kid’s new home over Thanksgiving weekend. 

Wonderful news in case you haven’t heard.  Two Tri-V couples are expecting little ones.  John and Robyn Mackson their second addition and Geoff & Sherry Steinhauer are expecting their first.  CONGRATULATIONS
MEMORIES FROM THE SEPTEMBER 1996 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

Most of our TRI-V Family was in good health though we still were remembering in our prayers Don McMillan who was still suffered from serious health problems and to Sophia Ayotte who was recovering from knee surgery.  This was the beginning of our winter events with bowling taking place at Norwest Lanes and pinochle that had Brian Trachsel, Tom Untener and Walt Christensen on the Committee.  The TRI-V Golf League finished play with Jeff Trachsel the winner in “A” flight and Romas Bliudzius the winner in “B” flight.  The 60th Anniversary Party continued to appear in each month as the date came closer and closer. The Steak Roast was attended by 77 TRI-Vers and family/friends at Fraser Acres. Final Golf was held at Belding Mi, near Grand Rapids, with 36 TRI-V Men attending. Eight TRI-V Couples attended the Couples Golf Weekend in Lansing over Labor Day Weekend.

MEMORIES FROM THE SEPTEMBER 2001 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH
I am happy to write that after looking through the September 2001 issue of TRI-V Umph the only member of the TRI-V Family requesting our prayers was Onallee Trachsel who was recovering from hip surgery.  There was an article on the Steak Roast held at Fraser Acres with 59 in attendance.  The Girl’s Weekend was attended by 12 ladies spending the weekend in Waldo and Marion Ohio. Couples Golf Weekend was set for the end of September in the Lansing area. The TRI-V Golf League finished play with Terry Connelly the winner in “A” flight and Bud Massoll the winner in “B” flight. 

As you can see there was not a lot to report on the two issues.  The Final Golf at Belding had those attending staying at one place and not needing to leave the premises.  The Friday event was a team event with the foursome of Tim Gies, Dave Ruetenik, Bob Kuhr and Leo Fanos taking top prize with 85 points.  The Saturday and Sunday events consisted of 4 flights and each individual competing against members of his flight and accumulating points per hole.  The winners were Jay Trachsel “A” flight, 43 points, Ken Plocharczyk “B” flight, 36 points, Bob Kuhr “C” flight, 62 points and Leo Fanos “D” flight, 51 points.  The Sunday tee time was a shotgun start with all finishing around one and making the trip home.

The Steak Roast in 1966 was a little different with a chuck wagon brought in and beef and chicken with the trimmings were served and enabled all attending to enjoy the day.  The September issue also made us aware of the “big” decision made by Blondie and Fraser Forsyth that this would probably be the last year to use Fraser Acres for the Steak Roast.  Because of Fraser’s health problems they may put there home up “For Sale” in July/August of 1997.  We all know as of this date, September 2006, Blondie is still holding the fort down at Fraser Acres though we no longer have the steak roast there.

The 
TRI-V UMPH is our lifeline for TRI-V.  This is our way of letting all know what is going on in TRI-V as far as dates and locations.  Keep in mind that our Constitution and By-Laws require all Members to be notified of upcoming events.  Notification of upcoming events in the Newsletter suffices notification.  Let us as Committee Chairmen notify of upcoming events through this avenue as well as the results of the event by furnishing an article upon completion of the event.  In some cases maybe someone who did not have the desire to attend this event, both male and female members, might think differently for the next event.  These articles that are submitted are what make the Memory Column possible.  Keep in mind that what we do today is the memory of tomorrow.  Share those memories with each other.  Until next month when we see each other, the Good Lord willing, take care of each other.
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